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24th September 2025 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We are really proud of Campion students who routinely show their integrity by making excellent 
choices about their conduct outside of the school building. This includes when travelling on the 
school buses, walking to and from school, and when in the community in our uniform and 
representing the school. They are a real credit to our school, and to you. 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to highlight to students and families that schools have 
the power to discipline beyond the school gate and apply sanctions where a student has 
misbehaved off-site when representing the school. This means misbehaviour when the student 
is: 
 

• Taking part in any school-organised or school-related activity e.g. educational visits, 
sports fixture 

• Travelling to or from school 
• Wearing school uniform 
• In any other way identifiable as a student of our school 

 
Sanctions may also be applied where a student has misbehaved off-site, at any time, whether 
or not the conditions above apply, if the misbehaviour: 
 

• Could have repercussions for the orderly running of the school 
• Poses a threat to another student 
• Could adversely affect the reputation of the school. This will include any instances of 

cyberbullying or misuse of social media. 
 

These features of our behaviour policy are designed to support the good order and smooth 
operation of the school, as well as to support the reputation of the school and all individuals 
who are part of our community.  
 
With this in mind, we would be grateful if parents/carers would discuss this with their children 
with particular emphasis on behaviour when on school buses and when in the community.  We 
are grateful when students and parents/carers share with us information where Campion 
students have not behaved with the highest integrity – rest assured we will always follow this up 
and act accordingly.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mr P Tillman 
Vice Principal 


